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RECEPTION ADMISSIONS - SEPTEMBER 2024 

INITIAL ALLOCATION STATEMENT FOR OLDFIELD PARK INFANTS SCHOOL 

PLACES AVAILABLE: 60 

Applications for all schools which were submitted before the closing date of 15/01/2024 were 
considered under an equal preference system which meant that all preferences (1st, 2nd & 
3rd) for each school were considered equally for places initially under the school’s published 
admissions criteria. If there were any cases where more than one of the school preferences 
named on the application form could have been met only the highest preference school was 
allocated.  

Under the scheme the number of ‘on time’ preferences that required places at Oldfield Park 
Infant School met the school’s admission number of 60. 

Position as at 29 May 2024 

Following the initial allocations on 16 April 2024, 4 further places have become available. 

1 place has been held for a child with an Education, Health and Care Plan where the 
school is being consulted for their plan.   

4 late applications were received. 

These children were considered for the 3 remaining places, and these were allocated to children 
under Category C Applicants. Children who are closest to the midpoint* as measured in a 
direct line.  The furthest direct line distance between the midpoint and the home address offered 
in this category was 1.006 miles. 

CLASS SIZE PREJUDICE APPEALS – Effects of Infant Class Size Legislation: 

Appeals for Oldfield Park Infant School will be heard on the basis of Infant Class Size Prejudice 
as the school will organise with two Reception classes each containing 30 pupils with one full-
time qualified teacher (or the equivalent of) in each class.  

Please see the statement of options for more information about Infant Class size 
appeals and the waiting list option. 

If being refused a place as a late applicant and if you decide to lodge a formal appeal for 
a place at this particular school your initial notification of intent to appeal should be sent to 
your home local authority, if applicable, by 12 June 2024 and your letter of appeal for 
Oldfield Infant School should be sent by no later than 26 June 2024 to Oldfield Park Infant 
School, Dorset Close, Bath, BA2 3RF.  
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